
 
 

Winnebago County 
 

LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 

 
May 3, 2012 

 
Members present:  Doug Gieryn, Nick Cluppert, Barti Omarou, Rick Krumenauer,  
 Peter Running, Gordy LeDioyt, Larry Smith, Frank Bell, Janelle Tatro, Mike Sipin 
 
Members excused:  Andy Radig, Scott Jones, Linda Kollmann 
 
Alternates present:  Bernie Sorenson 
 
Also present:  Sue Verwey 
 
 
The LEPC meeting was called to order by Chairman Gieryn at 9:35 a.m. 
 
1.  Roll call and approval of past minutes 
 
Roll call was taken and a quorum was met. 
 
MOTION to approve minutes from the November 3, 2011 meeting by Larry Smith; 
seconded by Frank Bell; all in favor; motion carried. 
 
2. Public comment period 
 
None 

 
3. Video -  “Emergency Preparedness:  Findings from CSB Accident Investigations” 
 
Video was shown. 
 
4.  Review update/changes of LEPC By-laws - Motion 
 
MOTION to approve changes to the LEPC By-laws (listed below) by Gordy Ledioyt;  
seconded by Pete Running; all in favor; motion carried. 
 

 The Committee shall schedule two (2) meetings per calendar year (May and 
November) however, shall meet at least one (1) time per year. The Chair may 
schedule additional meetings as necessary.   



 The purpose of the committee shall be to gather information from facilities, 
government agencies and/or other sources regarding potential hazards within 
Winnebago County, and to share our findings with the general public, in order to 
help prepare our community for disasters and/or accidents affecting our citizens.  

 Winnebago County is located in East Central Wisconsin with an approximate 
population of 167,245 (2011 estimate). The county contains the following cities, 
towns and village. 

 State Highways: 21, 26, 44, 47, 76, 91, 114, 116 and 441 
 

5.  WHOPRS Overview 
 
Bernie S., Winnebago County EPCRA Planner, gave a presentation of the new on-line facility 
reporting system (WHOPRS). 
 
6.  EPCRA Plan update 
 
Report by Bernie S. to the committee where he is with the EPCRA planning as he begins the  
second half of his planning process. 
 
7.  Sub-committee reports  

 
 Mike Sipin reported that the Outreach Committee recently met and decided on 

initiatives they identified as potential outreach projects. 
 
8.  Quarterly Spill Report 
 
Handout (Janell T.) and discussion. 
 
9. Current events update 
 
Larry Smith 

 He went to Schaumberg IL with a Sheriff’s Department group to view a demo on the 
Motorola 800 radio equipment. 

 
Nick Cluppert 

 The American Red Cross is involved with the current flooding situation. 
 
Doug Gieryn 

 Health Department merger with the City of Oshkosh should be complete this month.  
City of Neenah Health Department will follow soon. 

 
Rick Krumenauer 

 The State HazMat Contract has been extended for 1-year. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Sue Verwey 


